
The Little Garden Club of Memphis 
Membership Meeting 

January 12, 2023 
 
 
 

President, Emily Kay, welcomed everyone. 
 
Emily asked for a motion to approve the December minutes.  Connie Adams moved to approve 
the December minutes and Barbara Gassaway seconded the motion.  Minutes were approved as 
submitted. 
 
Stacey Hussey, Entertainment, spoke about the February 9th joint meeting with Memphis 
Garden Club that will be held at the Hunt and Polo Club.  We will have drinks and “pick up” food 
instead of lunch.  Our speaker is Margot Shaw from Birmingham.  Her book will be available to 
purchase and for her to sign.   
 
Mimsie Crump, Floral Design, reported that you will need to purchase a ticket to attend the joint 
meeting.  Millstone Market and Nursery has agreed to supply the table arrangements and they 
will be for sale.   
 
Bradley Fogelman, Horticulture, announced there will be The Milk Jug Challenge Pop Up at 10:00 
on February 24th at Botanic Gardens.  Seeds and milk jugs will be provided.  
 
Ruthie Taylor and Sue Clark, Travel, gave information about two great trips they have planned.  
The first trip is April 20th to La Grange, TN.   The plan will be to leave around 9:00am and arrive 
home at 4:00.  The second trip will be September 11-15 to Chicago’s North Shore.  We will be 
visiting the Gardens of the North Shore.  Sue passed around sign-up sheets for those that are 
interested.   
 
Emily announced that Janet Misner’s brother passed away recently.  She reminded everyone if 
you are going to make a donation to Sarah’s Scholarship Fund to please make check to Botanic 
Garden and mail to Botanic Garden.  Make sure you note that it is a donation to Sarah’s 
Scholarship Fund. 
 
Jean Johnston, Programs, introduced our speaker, Tricia Hunt.  Tricia is the owner of Millstone 
Market and Nursery.  Tricia started her gardening career over 25 years ago.  Tricia will share her 
knowledge of plants with us today and discuss the recent “flash freeze”. 
 
Emily Kay, President, thanked our meeting hostesses:  Dot Fisher, Bowie Campbell, Jeannie 
Tabor, and Kathy Adams.  Emily also mentioned that our own Christy Muller made the food for 
lunch.   
 
Emily adjourned the meeting. 



 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Jean Johnston   


